
From: Chambers - Ross J <Chambers.Ross.j@fwc.gov.au>  
Sent: Wednesday, 13 November 2019 12:03 PM 
To: natalie.dabarera@unitedworkers.org.au; stephen.bull@unitedworkers.org.au 
Cc: Chambers - Ross J <Chambers.Ross.j@fwc.gov.au>; AMOD <AMOD@fwc.gov.au> 
Subject: FW: AM2018/26: Social, Community, Home Care and Disability Services Industry Award 
2010 - Filing extension granted 
 
Dear Ms Dabarera, 
 
As discussed on the phone, please see below email on behalf of Justice Ross consenting to an 
extension to file submissions. This applies to all parties. 
 
Thank you, Tahleah. 
 
Tahleah Gillard 
Associate to The Hon. Justice IJK Ross 
President 
 
Fair Work Commission 
Tel:  +61 3 8656 4657 
Fax:  +61 3 9655 0401 
chambers.ross.j@fwc.gov.au 

11 Exhibition Street, Melbourne Victoria 3000  
GPO Box 1994, Melbourne Victoria 3001 

 

 
From: Chambers - Ross J <Chambers.Ross.j@fwc.gov.au>  
Sent: Wednesday, 13 November 2019 8:40 AM 
To: Ruchi Bhatt <Ruchi.Bhatt@aigroup.com.au>; Brent.Ferguson@aigroup.com.au; 
shue.yin.lo@afei.org.au; Michael Robson <mrobson@asu.asn.au>; 
'Madeleine.Tiedeman@Ablawyers.com.au' (Madeleine.Tiedeman@Ablawyers.com.au) 
<Madeleine.Tiedeman@Ablawyers.com.au> 
Cc: Chambers - Ross J <Chambers.Ross.j@fwc.gov.au>; Chambers - Clancy DP 
<Chambers.Clancy.DP@fwc.gov.au>; Chambers - Lee C <Chambers.Lee.c@fwc.gov.au>; AMOD 
<AMOD@fwc.gov.au> 
Subject: AM2018/26: Social, Community, Home Care and Disability Services Industry Award 2010 - 
Filing extension granted 
 
Dear parties, 
 
Further to the Directions issued on 23 October 2019, submissions were due to be filed by 4:00 pm 
today in relation to the above matter. 
 
We received a request for a filing extension from the following parties; ABI & NSWBC, the ASU, the 
AFEI and Ai Group, see attached emails. 
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Justice Ross has considered these requests for a filing extension, and granted an extension to no 
later than 4:00 pm Monday 18 November 2019. Justice Ross reminds the parties that all submissions 
are to be filed in Word format. 
 
Thank you, Tahleah. 
 
Tahleah Gillard 
Associate to The Hon. Justice IJK Ross 
President 

 
Fair Work Commission 
Tel:  +61 3 8656 4657 
Fax:  +61 3 9655 0401 
tahleah.gillard@fwc.gov.au 

11 Exhibition Street, Melbourne Victoria 3000  
GPO Box 1994, Melbourne Victoria 3001 
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From: Natalie Dabarera <Natalie.Dabarera@unitedworkers.org.au>  
Sent: Wednesday, 13 November 2019 11:45 AM 
To: Chambers - Ross J <Chambers.Ross.j@fwc.gov.au> 
Cc: Chambers - Clancy DP <Chambers.Clancy.DP@fwc.gov.au>; Chambers - Lee C 
<Chambers.Lee.c@fwc.gov.au>; AMOD <AMOD@fwc.gov.au>; Stephen Bull 
<Stephen.Bull@unitedworkers.org.au> 
Subject: AM2018/26 4 yearly review of the Social, Community, Home Care and Disability Services 
Industry Award 2010 -request for extension  
 
Dear Associate, 
 
We note that the Directions of 23 October 2019 required interested parties to file submissions on 
findings by today 13 November 2019. 
 
We respectfully request an extension until COB Friday 15 November in order to finalise our internal 
consultation process.  
 
Warm regards  
 
Natalie Dabarera  
National Industrial Officer  
United Workers Union 
 
P: (02) 8204 3048 
E:   natalie.dabarera@unitedworkers.org.au 
W: unitedworkers.org.au 

 

 
Email disclaimer: unitedworkers.org.au/emaildisclaimer  
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